Contra Costa College                                              COLLEGE COUNCIL MINUTES
2600 Mission Bell Drive



       Wednesday, December 13, 2006
San Pablo, CA 94806


 2:30 p.m., LA-101, Liberal Arts Building
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Present:  Classified:  Alma Cardenas, Joyce Edwards, Mercy Pono, Teresina 

Steffes

   Faculty:  Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Leverett Smith

   Management:  Carol Barrick, Chair, Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong, Carlos Murillo,    

                           McKinley Williams

  Students:  Derrasha Hudson

  Absent:  John Christensen (Classified), Camille Parker (Faculty), Carlos Esquival, June 

                Skillman, Zakiya Bomani (Students)

  Guests:  Kent Knight (Dovetail Consultants), Tim Clow, Alex Edwards, Laurie Laxa, 

                Priscilla Leadon 

1. Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by Chair, Carol Barrick at 2:35 p.m.
CONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

2.  Approval of Agenda - Mack Williams explained that College Council is now a public meeting since it falls under the legislation of the Brown Act.  He continued to report that College Council will have a Brown Act training session.  There was a lot of discussion on the public speaking time limit and statement at the bottom of this month's agenda.  It was decided the statement to be placed at the bottom of future agendas will read: 

Each speaker from the public will be allowed two (2) minutes to address items listed on the agenda after submitting a comment card to the chair of college council, Carol Barrick, prior to discussion of the item. Comment cards are available at the meeting.
Mariles Magalong requested that Item #5 be placed prior to Item #4 since the Budget Update will be a lengthy presentation and we didn't want to keep our guest, Kent Knight, any longer than necessary.  Everyone agreed to this agenda revision.

3.
Approval of Minutes from October 11, 2006 and November 8, 2006 (staff forum)

Minutes were approved.

ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA

NONCONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

4.      Budget Update - Mariles Magalong


          A.  Allocation of Instructional Equipment Funds - Constituency Vote

Mariles Magalong opened her presentation by stating that at the October College Council it was decided the Budget Committee would develop a process for allocating instructional equipment funds.    Mariles distributed the budget for the 2006-07 Instructional Equipment/Block Grant Funds showing the committed funds, other needs and remaining funds to be allocated.  There was much discussion about the maintenance and repair costs for on-going instructional equipment on campus i.e. autoclaves, piano tuning, microscope maintenance etc.  To have these costs paid from instructional equipment monies which are one-time (annual) monies, is not optimal as some years are leaner than others.  During the lean years, as more maintenance/repair costs are used from the instructional equipment monies, there is not much remaining to be allocated for other instructional needs.  There was discussion about reserving some of the operational budget for maintenance/repair costs.  Unfortunately, there is not enough money to cover everything in our college budget.  Since the operating budget is minimal, using instructional equipment monies for some of the on-going maintenance/repair costs helps alleviate the depletion of the operational budget.  There was some discussion about moving the Art spray booth this year.  This move will be paid for out of instructional equipment monies, approximately $3,000.00.  Mariles said there was a lot of discussion about the 2000-01 list that has been funded with instructional monies.  The list is now out-of-date and most of the remaining requests are no longer valid.  The budget committee decided not to continue funding the remaining items on the 2000-01 list and developed an application process for this year's funds.  All instructional equipment monies will now have to be applied for on an annual basis.  The application process now includes a point system where points are awarded for application completion, if the request addresses a health or safety issue, if the need was previously requested, the division ranking for the item, the department's productivity, its SARS stats if it is a student services unit, the accomplishment of prior year goals/action plans and its progress with student learning outcomes.  It was decided to add a column on the Division Summary Requests page for equipment maintenance, repair or replacement.  Mariles will send out revised forms.  Mariles explained this lengthy application process is required by accreditation standards-- we must show a correlation of our budget planning to our institutional planning process. 

The budget committee recommends that $33,141 of the $133,141 remaining instructional equipment monies should be reserved for faculty and staff computer upgrade.  ($80,630 of the total $213,771 are committed to maintenance and other needs.)  That leaves $100,000 for application requests.  College Council voted on this recommendation.

Classified:  agree.  Faculty:  agree.  Management:  agree.  Students:  agree.

College Council agreed to appoint the Budget Committee to evaluate the instructional fund applications.  The Budget Committee will also make a recommendation for funding to College Council.


          B.  Allocation of Augmentation Funds from CCC Foundation - Constituency 

Vote

Mariles Magalong distributed the Annual Unit Plan for 2007-08 along with the college and district strategic initiatives.  These forms are to be completed by all units on campus regardless of applying for an additional $3,000 budget augmentation from the Foundation.  There was some discussion about all of the forms used for applying for these monies as well as instructional equipment monies.  Mariles said she would take the forms back to the budget committee and recommend a consolidation.  It was agreed that for this year we will use these forms developed by the budget committee and any recommendations will be considered for next year's forms.  College Council voted on using the recommended process that Mariles presented to the Council for this year.

Classified:  agree.  Faculty:  agree.   Management:  agree.  Students:  agree.

       5.     Report and Final Selection from FFE Committee (Guest Kent Knight from 

                      Dovetail) - Constituency Vote

Kent Knight reported that there no final selection on the chairs yet from the Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment Committee.  The three chairs for final selection are still in the office downstairs in the AA Building for viewing and testing.  Mr. Knight said they are awaiting the results from the faculty on the desirability of the student chairs.  Dovetail should have those responses tallied sometime in January.  Leverett Smith mentioned there is no excitement on the selection of the lab stools since the Bio Science and Physical Science buildings are slated to be remodeled and selection now would be premature.  Carlos Murillo said we will be using new stools in the Computer Tech Center.   Mr. Knight said they will hold off on the recommendations for the stools until the next College Council meeting on February 14, 2007.     

 6.     Energy Management Report - Recommendations from Operations Council

Carol Maga distributed the recommendations from Operations Council and its subcommittee, the Energy Management Committee.  She announced this was the first set of recommendations.  Our energy costs have increased 15% every year.  The college will be putting in solar panels through a contract with Chevron Energy Solutions.  Carol mentioned one of the suggested recommendations is to eliminate personal space heaters as they are quite costly.  Teresina Steffes asked about office conditions where the building's heating and cooling system go off and on continually all day.  Alex Edwards said those kinds of problems will be addressed and repaired.  These recommendations should be taken back to each constituency group for discussion.
           
      

INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

 7.
  Reports from Management Council, Academic Senate, Classified Senate and ASU

No reports.  Derrasha Hudson said the Associated Student Union would like to congratulate Carol Maga on receiving the Vice Presidency.  Mack said there will be a reception for Carol after the beginning of the spring semester.

 8.   Update on Accreditation Self-Study - Carol Maga

Carol announced she had a meeting with all of the chairs of the self-study committees.  The report is currently in various stages.  Carol hopes to have a first draft of the self-study to College Council by its March 14th meeting.

 9.    Remodel and Other Measure A Activities - Carol Maga  

Mack Williams addressed this item as Carol Maga had to leave for another meeting.  We had the Path of Travel Ribbon Cutting Ceremony last Friday.  Carlos mentioned the Computer Tech Center move will occurring between now and January.  All of the entry doors to the new Computer Tech Center (CTC) have been card coded.  All of the new furniture has been moved into the building.  Mack said the Library remodel and the Student Services Building are progressing quite well.  Mack continued to report we now have a campus architect, Perkins and Will.  He will invite Karen Cribbin-Kuklin, Associate Principal, from Perkins & Will, to the remaining College Council meetings to address our seismic issues and other needs as they arise in relation to our remodels and other building needs.

10.   Results of Solar Panel Voting

Mack announced all constituency groups voted for design number two; this is the design that had two flat wings.  The solar panels will be placed in Lots 9, 10 and the hillside on the backside of campus.  

11.   Enhancing Intellectual/Collegial Campus Exchange  - This item is tabled until the 

next meeting.
12.  Announcements from College Council Members - none

13.   Next Meeting – February 14, 2007  

14.  Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 4:53 p.m. by Chair, Carol Barrick.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

